
 

 

Media Statement  

London, 8th March 2022: If you are covering the impact of the equalities assessment, you may find 

the below statement from the International Planned Parenthood Federation helpful.  

Dr Alvaro Bermejo, Director-General of the International Planned Parenthood Federation, 

said: 

 
“We are pleased to see the long-awaited equalities assessment and are hopeful that public scrutiny will 
encourage the Government to double down on its efforts to champion and support equality. Government 
commitments are especially significant for 2022, given the scale of the 2021 aid cuts to specific gender 
interventions, including those helping to end Violence Against Women and Girls, Sexual and 
Reproductive Health and Rights programmes and targeted interventions aimed at reaching those left 
furthest behind – including people living with disabilities.  
 
“Today, the role of international aid in building a better, safer and equal world is more relevant than ever 
as the Ukrainian people look to governments across the globe to support them during the most severe 
humanitarian crisis Europe has seen in years. With the EU predicting up to 7 million displaced people 
and vulnerable refugee populations requiring distinct and personalised care, we ask the U.K 
Government to step up for the international community and return to the 0.7% aid target as soon as 
possible – the lives and futures of people across the globe depend on it.” 

Manuelle Hurwitz, Director of Programmes for IPPF, added:  

 "The government knew the reduction to development programmes would completely 
contradict its priorities of getting 40 million more girls into education by 2025 flies in the face of 
achieving gender equality and yet it chose to proceed with them anyway.   

-Ends-  
 

For media enquiries, please contact Karmen Ivey on kivey@ippf.org or media@ippf.org   
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